

# Missionary Evangelism To Corrections

Sharing the gospel & Christ's love with those in corrections since 1982

#### May 4, 2012 Newsletter

#### **MEC Spotlight**



# **Comedy Night**

Enjoy a Wild and Wacky evening filled with Fun and Laughter!

This year MEC is hosting a night full of Clean Comedy, showcasing Norm Barnhart.

We will be presenting information about a prayer initiative.

Join us on Friday May 11th at Emmanuel Christian Center in Spring Lake Park.

For details please see mecjailministry.com

## Thanks to our Prayer Partners

Intercessors receive around 160 requests from inmates and volunteers and commit to one hour of prayer for us each month.



We really appreciate Lorraine Hasselquist and her commitment to intercessory prayer for MEC. Lorraine went home to the Lord on December 1, 2011. She was Valedictorian at Maiden Rock High School, graduated from UW-RF with a teaching degree. She and Carl married, had five children together and sponsored immigrants. Lorraine

worked hard on the farm, taught for many years, and cared for Carl through severe illness and recovery. She was very active at Lakes E Free, visited shut-ins and followed her children and grandchildren in athletics.

### We thank our God for our Intercessors.

MEC would like to take time to thank our intercessors. We believe that all of us are called by God to the work of intercession in His name, for the healing of the brokenness that surrounds us. The prayers of the Body of Christ bring divine protection into our lives and the lives of those that we are praying for. Prayer is a weapon that has the "divine power to destroy strongholds" (2 Corinthians 10:4). Your commitment to praying for the jail volunteers and the needs of the inmates is essential to the mission of MEC to bring the gospel of Jesus Christ in correctional settings. Every day, inmates are being ministered to throughout our state and many of them are hearing the gospel for the very first time. Hearts are being softened towards Jesus because of your commitment to holding the inmates, volunteers and MEC up in prayer. We greatly appreciate our intercessors! ....by Angela Brandt, Intern

To remove your name from our mailing list, please email us with REMOVE in the subject line.

Email us at mec@usfamily.net, call 651-408-1300 or write PO542, Wyoming MN 55092.

Please visit our website to see how you can support MEC. Donate through PayPal or help by doing some of your shopping by through links on the website without spending any extra.

Visit —mecjailministry.com

Saul Selby Director, Karen Assistant Director, Sandy Hanson and Michelle Nelson Office Administration